Why this slaughter?


SOME 1,000 trees have been marked for cutting down along Lahore’s Canal Bank Road. The reason: an obsession on the part of the authorities concerned to widen the road to accommodate the growing number of vehicles. Three months ago, hundreds of trees were chopped down from a portion of the same road to make room for a flyover. Daily commuters using the 16km stretch of the road and residents on both sides of the canal say they do not mind spending a few more minutes on the road during rush hours if they could keep the trees from coming under the axe. But such appeals are likely to fall on deaf ears, as has been the norm in recent years. It is appalling that the authorities out on an unnecessary road-widening spree should be so dismissive of the concerns of the community whose environment they are messing with. Who will save the recently marked trees from being brought down is anybody’s guess.

The explanation given by the city district government and the other civic agencies involved in the project that an environmental assessment report will be commissioned and the public consulted before a decision is taken to widen the Canal Road, is not good enough. If the past is any guide, it is long after the damage has been done that an assessment report is completed. Studies conducted to assess the harm done to the environment by the building of a series of underpasses on the same road last year are yet to see the light of day, and now cannot undo the damage already done. Since the city managers and the Punjab government do not seem open to considering the apprehensions being voiced by citizens and environmentalists, an intervention into the matter by the superior judiciary may be the only way to save the trees in question from wholesale slaughter.

